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Basic Information

	Contact Name and Details
	Ken Wales – Chair of the Strategy and Resources Committee

	Status of Paper
	Final

	Action Required
	Decision

	Draft Resolutions
	43/1. 
The Council appoints a committee with all delegated powers necessary to consider the recommendations of the Strategy and Resources Committee following its meeting on 24 April and to make any determination in respect of the restructuring of the senior leadership of the connexional team.

43/2. 
The Council resolves to request that the 2012 Conference delegates to the Committee the responsibility for making any determination in the Conference’s power in respect of the number of Connexional Secretaries, their roles and names of the appointment of persons to undertake those roles in order to ensure that there shall be no unnecessary delays in the implementation of any new structure. 

43/3. 
The Council appoints as  members of the committee: David Booth, Peter Howdle, Alison Jackson, Ken Wales, David Walton, (two other names to be supplied at the meeting).
43/4
The Council extends its gratitude to all who have been involved in this work to date and especially to the senior leadership group of the Connexional Team each of whom serves the Church with great dedication. 



Summary of Content

	Subject and Aims
	Reviewing the structure of the more senior posts in the connexional team

	Background Context and Relevant Documents (with function)
	2007 Conference Paper 20. Senior Leadership in the Methodist Church, Agenda pp 86-110

	Consultations 


	All staff


MC/12/43
Review of the Senior Leadership of the Connexional Team

Background

1.0 
The 2007 Conference adopted the recommendations of the report ‘Senior Leadership in the Methodist Church’ and, arising from that and the Team Focus process which followed, the Connexional Team was established in its present form and began work in 2008. 
2.0
One of eleven recommendations in the 2007 Report was that ‘a further review of Senior Leadership in the Methodist Church be brought to the 2011 Conference. In the event a formal review was not brought to that Conference; however many of the closely connected adopted resolutions of the 2007 report have been evident in the business of the Conference since 2007 and have addressed various aspects of Senior Leadership in the Methodist Church. (eg the reports on the Presidency, the annual reports of the General Secretary and the Methodist Council.) 
3.0
Consequently this report which concerns the structure of the more senior posts in the Connexional Team needs to be considered in that wider context and as a further contribution to the Conference’s continuing concern to ensure effective oversight of the Methodist Church through its management and leadership arrangements. 
An update on the SRC commissioned review
4.0
The Methodist Council through its Strategy and Resources Committee is responsible for supervising the work of the Connexional Team. By way of contributing to both its responsibilities in this regard and the fulfillment of the 2007 Conference resolutions, the SRC commissioned in 2011 a review of the senior staffing structure of that team. The SRC informed the January Council of the steps it was taking to undertake the review, and an update is now provided here.
5.0
An independent consultant was appointed and undertook a thoughtful and sensitive review of the roles and functions of the senior members of the Connexional Team (not, importantly, the individuals’ performance in their role). The consultant was appointed after interview by the three persons authorized by the SRC to oversee this stage of the process; Peter Howdle, Alison Jackson, and Ken Wales (the Steering Committee). Terms of reference were agreed and the greater part of the consultant’s work took place in the period December 2011 – February 2012. 
6.0
All those whose posts were included in the review (the three connexional secretaries and the five cluster heads, together with the General Secretary – the ‘senior leadership group’) were interviewed on a personal basis and structured interviews also took place either in person or at a distance with many other holders of posts within the Church whose work intersected or connected with the senior leadership group. In addition, all staff within the Connexional Team were invited to add comments and observations in a written survey and in response to set questions. 
7.0
The consultant’s final draft of her report was provided to the Steering Committee on 27 February and to the senior leadership group on 1 March. Development and Personnel staff were asked to provide any assistance required to staff between that date and 5 March. The consultant and the three members of the Steering Committee met with the senior leadership group of the Connexional Team on Monday 5 March in Methodist Church House. The purpose of the meeting was to enable the consultant to present her findings, to answer questions and to hear any initial observations which staff wished to make at this point. The three members of the Steering Committee were present to listen to the contributions made at the meeting and to confirm what they regarded as the next steps. It was made clear both before and at the meeting that the status of the report was informal and that no governance body of the Church had reached any decision as to how it intended to respond to the consultant’s recommendations. Indeed the three members of the Steering Committee indicated that they wished to take into account both the contributions made during this meeting and any made to them subsequently by a due date before determining what recommendations to make to the SRC.
8.0 
At the meeting, each member of the senior leadership group was invited to offer any observations they wished to make, in confidence, to the three members of the Steering Committee. They were invited to do so in writing (e-mail or otherwise) or in person by 4 April. These arrangements were confirmed in a letter dated 9 March, together with a final version of the consultant’s review document and have been further communicated to the senior leadership group in recent days. 
9.0
The three members of the Steering Committee intend to meet in early April with a view to considering all the representations made and making a recommendation to the Strategy and Resources Committee meeting on 24 April. 
The formal process

10.0
The Council is asked to note that the recommendations of the consultant, if accepted, would result in significant changes to the roles and functions of several members of the senior leadership group.  Whether or not the recommendations are accepted depends on further consideration of representations yet to be made and further analysis of the consultant’s recommendations by the Steering Group. Consideration remains to be given to the speed of implementing any changes and to whether the SRC may choose to suggest another way forward than that proposed by the consultant. 
11.0
The Council is asked to note that the informal stages of the process will come to a conclusion on 24 April. At that point the formal stages will have been reached when the review might have implications in employment law and for the constitutional arrangements within the Methodist Church. In addition, it should be noted that four of the members of the senior leadership group are presbyters and different formal processes apply.
12.0 
This Steering Group invites the Council to decide how it would wish those formal stages to be undertaken and overseen.  April 24 is the earliest date by which any recommendations can be made by the SRC to the Methodist Council which is the employer of all staff in the Connexional Team who hold a contract of employment.  Rather than convene an extra ordinary meeting of the Council it is proposed that the Council delegate to a sub Committee the necessary powers to consider and act upon the recommendations of the SRC.  
13.0
The number of connexional secretaries is determined from time to time by the Conference (SO 304(4)) and persons are appointed to those posts by the Conference on the nomination of the Council. There is therefore the potential for any restructuring of the senior staff of the Connexional Team to be delayed as far as the 2013 Conference unless alternative arrangements can be made by the Council and Conference. The Conference has the power to delegate its responsibilities in respect of this task and such a delegation would ensure that any changes are implemented as quickly as possible.
14.0
The Steering Committee consider that such a delay would not be in the Church’s best interests and would place an intolerable burden upon members of the senior leadership group. The well-being of the staff must be a prime consideration not least as the Council continues to have high expectations of them (and total support for them) as they lead the Church through other change processes.
Recommendations

The following recommendations are made to the Council:
15.0
The Council requests that the 2012 Conference delegates to the Council the responsibility for making any determination in the Conference’s power in respect of the number of Connexional Secretaries, their roles and names of the appointment of persons to undertake those roles in order to ensure that there shall be no unnecessary delays in the implementation of any new structure. This delegation is in respect of the current review only and is not intended to change the powers and responsibilities of the Conference for the future.
16.0
That the Council appoint a committee (consisting of David Walton, Peter Howdle, Alison Jackson, Ken Wales, David Booth and two others who are members of the Council, to be agreed at this meeting of the Council) who shall be given delegated responsibility to consider the recommendations of the Strategy and Resources Committee following its meeting on 24 April and to make any determination in respect of the restructuring of the senior leadership of the connexional team. 
17.0
That the Council extends its gratitude to all who have been involved in this work to date and especially to the senior leadership group of the Connexional Team each of whom serves the Church with great dedication. 
*** RESOLUTIONS

43/1. 
The Council appoints a committee with all delegated powers necessary to consider the recommendations of the Strategy and Resources Committee following its meeting on 24 April and to make any determination in respect of the restructuring of the senior leadership of the connexional team.
43/2. 
The Council resolves to request that the 2012 Conference delegates to the Committee the responsibility for making any determination in the Conference’s power in respect of the number of Connexional Secretaries, their roles and names of the appointment of persons to undertake those roles in order to ensure that there shall be no unnecessary delays in the implementation of any new structure. 
43/3. 
The Council appoints as  members of the committee 

David Booth 
Peter Howdle
Alison Jackson 
Ken Wales 

David Walton 

(two other names to be supplied at the meeting).

43/4
The Council extends its gratitude to all who have been involved in this work to date and especially to the senior leadership group of the Connexional Team each of whom serves the Church with great dedication. 
Reasoned Statements

David Booth 
member of the Law and Polity, retired Employment Tribunal Judge

Peter Howdle 
Nominated to serve as the next Chair of the SRC

Alison Jackson 
Member of the SRC and Chair of the Development and Personnel Subcommittee

Ken Wales
Chair of the SRC

David Walton
Chair of the Methodist Council

